
 

 

From the President 

I  hope you already have your plans made and gotten your reg-

istration in to attend our 2022 DOAI National Rally at The 

Complex in Gillette, Wyoming September 5th thru 11th.  Gillette is 

a fabulous location in an awesome area of our country.  PLEASE, if 

you have not already done so, make your reservations now.  The 

deadline for registration is August 5th, however please register as 

soon as possible.  Registration must be completed on line through 

DOAI Web Site www.DiscoveryOwners.Com.  To locate the registration form, 

scroll down on the main page to the 2022 DOAI National Rally-Wyoming Stam-

pede and click on the blue “Click Here link” at the end of that information.  That 

will open the page with the rally and cost information and instructions. At the bot-

tom of that page is a blank space for you to enter your email, then click on the 

“Next” block and you will be taken to the first of a series of places to enter your 

registration information.  Complete the form and submit it.  Payment for the appro-

priate amount is to be mailed to the Registrar Linda Culbertson by August 1st. 

Our host chapter, the Northwest Adventurers have been working hard to make sure 

that all attendees at the National Rally will enjoy a great rally with lots of activities 

for everyone!  It will be a fun time for everyone!  

Our newest chapter, the Four Corners Discovery Owners, has been formally estab-

lished and approved by your Board of Directors and is scheduling their rallies.  I am 

excited to see the chapter off to a great start with more coaches as founding mem-

bers than any other chapter I can remember. 

As I write this, May 31, here in Pennsylvania, we are having a heat wave with tem-

peratures going into the low 90s for several days. Ugh! Summer is upon us with 

high heat and it is still May! Since this is to be published around July 1st, I hope this 

finds you and your “D” somewhere cool and out enjoying some travel in the USA 

or Canada despite the exorbitant fuel prices!  I certainly never thought I would see 

diesel at $6 to $7 a gallon!!! 

I wish you safe travels this summer and I hope to see you at the National rally in 

Gillette! 

 Dick Tracy 
 Dick Tracy 
 President 
 Discovery Owners Association International 
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© 2020 Discovery Owners Association, Inc. 

(DOAI) 

 

DOAI is not responsible for opinions or facts 

presented by contributor to this newsletter. 

 

Discovery Express is a quarterly publication 

(January, April, July, October). Deadlines for 

copy are December 1, March 1, June 1, and 

September 1. Members are encouraged to 

submit articles, tips, questions, and/or com-

ments.  All submissions will be acknowledged. 

If acknowledgment is not received within a 

reasonable time, please call the Editor. 

 

Glenda M. Angus, Editor 

297 Tylertown Rd 

Clarksville, TN  37040 

(931) 552-7409 

mail to:  angusg@charter.net 

 

 

Contact the DOAI Membership Coordinator as 

soon as any of your contact information chang-

es; i.e., mailing address, telephone number, 

email address, Discovery year, etc. 

 

Linda Griffith, Membership Coordinator 

PO Box 321, Hallettsville, TX 77964 

(903) 363-6121 

Le Brightman, Membership Coordinator 

doaimembership@discoveryowner.com 

 

 

DOAI Website 

www.discoveryowners.com 

 

Join the eGroup 

www.discoveryowners.com/egroup.asp 

 

Access All Issues 

www.discoveryownerr.com/newsletters.asp 

 

 

Secretary 

 

 
 
 
 

Dick Tracy, President Russ Baldwin, NE Region VP 
John Ricciardi, Executive VP Glenn Magnuson, NW Region VP 
Ron Wacker, Past President Mel Pless, SC Region VP  
John Baker, VP for Development Frank Miller, SE Region VP  
Cindy Welch, Secretary Bruce Plumb, SW Region VP  
Linda Culbertson, Treasurer Non-Voting 
Fred Jecks, National Rally Master Linda Griffith, Membership Coordinator 
Gary Klemmer, NC Region VP Jody Bruce, Merchandise 
 Glenda Angus, Newsletter Editor  
 Kerry Pinkerton National Tech Coord  
    for Major Rallies 
 Robert Orr, Webmaster   

I  am pleased to announce our new chapter listed below: 

 

 Four Corners 

 Van Edelmann, President 

 6601 E. LIS-60 #720 

 Gold Canyon, AZ  85118 

 vanedelmann@icloud.com 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note that the “Calendar of Events” has been updated to reflect the 

new location of the 2023 DOAI National Rally. 

 

mailto:angusg@charter.net
mailto:doaimembership@discoveryowner.com
http://www.discoveryowners.com
http://www.discoveryowners.com/egroup.asp
http://www.discoveryownerr.com/newsletters.asp
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 National Rally Master 

T he Northwest Adventurers and the newly formed Four Corners Chapters will be the hosts 

for the 2022 DOAI National Rally. The Wyoming Stampede will run from September 5-

10, 2022, at the Gillette CAM-PLEX, 1635 Reata Dr., Gillette, WY 82718. This recently reno-

vated and updated venue is a true gem of the Rocky Mountains and Great Plains.  Registration 

is conducted entirely online, and the link is on the DOAI website. There are two tours available 

during the rally. They include the Bison Ranch Tour and the Eagle Butte Coal Mine Tour.  

 The Blue Ridge Chapter began preparations to host the 2023 Southeast Region Rally (Camp Discovery) at 

Lazydays January 30–February 5, 2023. Registration will be online through the DOAI Website and should be 

available soon. 

 The previously released dates and place for our 2023 National Rally fell through. It was to be held at Nor-

mandy Farms Campground in Foxborough, MA, September 25-October 1, 2023. This is no longer the case as 

the campground would not provide us the use of their lodge for the weekend.  

 After many hours of searching for an affordable place in the NE Region for 

our 2023 National Rally, I’ve finally located a site at the Darke County Fair-

grounds in Greenville, OH, and it will be September 18-24, 2023.  Greenville, 

OH, is about an hour from Decatur, IN, and about an hour from Dayton, OH. 

This is just a notification for planning and there will be more details on this ral-

ly as the time draws closer. Safe travels everyone. Fred  

 
 

 

A t t e n t i o n : R e a d e r s  

F or the rally in Gillette, Wyoming, I have chosen the book –  One for the 

Blackbird, One for the Crow by Olivia Hawker.  I have not read it yet, but 

it sounds appropriate for the area of our rally.  I hope to see many of our readers at the 

Wyoming Rally……… 

Bring a list of books you have enjoyed, always looking for the next great read. 

 Stay safe, happy traveling.   

 

 

 Jeanne Stewart 

 zetapig@netsync.net 

 716-679-6593 

Book Club 

Jeanne Stewart 

https://www.discoveryowners.com/home.html
https://www.discoveryowners.com/home.html
https://www.bing.com/search?q=darke+county+fairgrounds+greenville+ohio&FORM=QSRE5
https://www.bing.com/search?q=darke+county+fairgrounds+greenville+ohio&FORM=QSRE5
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 Membership Coordinators 
 

S 
ince our last issue of Discovery Express please Welcome our new and reinstated mem-
bers listed here. I encourage them to explore and join a chapter. It is a wonderful way to 
meet new friends and share information about our D s and RVing. We continue to ask 

our membership to refer new members to DOAI.  Remember, you receive one year free mem-
bership for every three members referred. Print out the DOAI Membership Application and car-
ry a few in your coach for referrals. Ask them to list you on their application so we know who to 

give the credit to.  This list is covering new members February through April 2022 .   

 

 

Linda Griffith 

(Photo not available 

for Le Brightman) 

David & Sandy Myers / Catoosa, OK 

Brad & Jennifer Parker / Lighthouse Point, FL 

Michael & Tracie Mack / Louisburg, NC 

John & Sharon Mastoras/ Arbor Vitae, WI 

JJ & Fran Mahany / Dade City, FL 

Robert & Mary Olsen / Boerne, TX 

Scott & Leslie Bailey / Moneta, VA 

Dan & Karen Gaylord / Lakeway, TX 

Daryl Koop / Chilliwack, BC 

Jeff & Tanya Thompson / Katy, TX 

Michael & Virginia Collins / Green Cove Springs, FL 

Mike & Rose Pion / Hidden Valley Lake, CA 

Thad & Diane Jones / Murrieta, CA 

David & Peggy Muse / Dalton, GA 

Abraham & Desiree Shalley / Saint Johns, FL 

David Williams / White Marsh, MD 

Jerry & Teresa Husman / Prosper, TX 

Patrick & Tati McAlister / Livingston, TX 

Robert & Donna Hester / Independence, KY 

Kevin Raub / Raeford, NC 

Rick Huffman / Waxahachie, TX 

John & Karan Smith / Lakeland, FL 

Max & Lea Harmon / Cabool, MO 

Paul & Karen Jessey / Lincoln, RI 

John & Taleah Taylor / Newark, OH 

Roger & Lori Warmelink / Waterford, MI 

G.Edward & Judith Lundin / Austin, TX 

Jeff & Vicki Lovelady / Lusby, MD 

Dennis & Rosemarie Noelke / Fort Pierce, FL 

James & Karen Koelkebeck / Sun City, AZ 

Jeff Julian / Suffolk, VA 

Matthew & Kimberly Smith / Clearville, PA 

Davis & Kim Smith / Smithton, PA 

Joseph Campbell / Margate, FL 

Paul Muehlmann / Highland, UT 

Gilfred & Destiny Martel ll / Cairo, GA 

James & Bobbi Kabler / Kernersville, NC 

Jeffrey & Tracy Kitchin / Mustang, OK 

Dale & Winnie Johnson / Streetman, TX 

Neil & Anne Marie Garrison / Hamilton, OH 

Robert & Bobbi Hill / St Petersburg, FL 

Blake & Gail Wymer / Green Cove Springs, FL 

Matt & Lisa Fairbanks / Mountain Green, UT 

David & Sheila Lucas / Taylorville, IL 

Jim & Kim Pauley / Mill Spring, NC 

Blaine & Lemoyne Hayes / Columbus, OH 

Brad & Nancy Montgomery / Kuttawa, KY 

Joseph & Deborah Neisner / Johnstown, PA 

Joey & Jess Levet / West Jordan, UT 

Edward & Jean Mercer / The Villages, FL 

Mark & Mary Beth Repinski / Amherst, WI 

John & Christina Finck / Chesapeake, VA 

Michael & Sophie Plapp / Scottsdale, AZ 

Craig & Sherry Key / Thousand Oaks, CA 

Nicholas & Claire Waldecker / Rio Rancho, NM 

Bob & Pam Erstling / Spring, TX 

Christopher & Kimberly Merton / Pasadena, MD  
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 North Central Region Vice President 

W ell, the snow is finally gone here in Michigan, the leaves are filling the trees, my 
wife has planted her garden and I have cut my lawn 3 times since returning 

home from Florida. The Florida stay was really nice as we have found some great 
campgrounds over the last few years, made some lifelong friends at each of them and 
look forward to meeting up with them this coming winter but not until after we enjoy the 
summer weather here in Michigan! What better place to stay for the summer than the 
Great Lakes State? 

 Great things are happening in both the OZARK and Midwest DOIA chapters. Both chapters have just 
finished up their spring rally’s. Midwest’s rally was in Pennsylvania, while the Ozarks setup a rolling rally 
starting in Nashville and ending in Memphis. The Midwest group plans to have their fall rally in the Wis-
consin Dells on the way back from the National rally in Gillette WY, while the OZARK folks are still putting 
the finishing touches on their fall rally (no doubt it will be a very enjoyable event!) 

 For the DOIA members who have not joined a local chapter, you don’t know what you’re missing. Each 
chapter has a number of rallys where good fellowship, great meals and adventure take place. The North-
Central chapters are: the Ozarks (president Randy Conklen, Rmconklen@frontier.com which includes 
KS, AR, OK, and MO) and the Midwest (president Phil Skif, maxparadox@hotmail.com which includes 
MI, WI, IA, MN, NE, ND, SD, IL, IN, ON, and MB Canda). For the 30+ DOIA members that are located in 
Michigan that do not belong to a chapter, reach out to Phil Skif to see what the Midwest group has to of-
fer you. 

 You may not realize, but you can join as many chapters as you wish! Plus, if you hear about a chapter 
rally that is close to one of your travel spots, you would be more than welcome to sign up and attend that 
rally if space is available. Attending one of the chapter rally takes the burden off trying to find a 
campground that has openings since sites are set aside just for attendees. Also rally’s have many area 
touring options and events. 

 With fuel prices jumping up as they are, many of us have signed up for the TSD fuel card where you 
can get some really good fuel discounts at many of the major truck stops. This company opened up their 
membership to RV owners and many of the DOIA membership have obtained this discount fuel card. If 
you haven’t signed up yet, here is the web site that you get all the information https://
www.tsdlogistics.com/services/fuel-program/ 

 

If you haven’t already signed up for the National Rally in Gillette, WY make sure you sign up so you don’t 
miss this fun packed week with friends and new acquaintances. There are many places to visit that are 
within driving distance of the rally site. 

 

Gary  

Gary Klemmer 

DOAI—More than “Just” A Newsletter 

Discover the many ways in which your membership pays off.  Click here:  www.discoveryowners.com and 
you’ll be taken to the DOAI website.  There you will find links to: 
 
Consolidated Rally Schedule DOAI Membership Sponsors 
Helpful Contacts for Discovery Owners DOAI Information/Invitation for Non-Members 
DOAI Name Badge and Decal ordering information Application for DOAI Membership 
Classified sale ads for Discoverys and National Rally information and registration form 
Discovery-related Items Regional Rally information and registration form 
Hints and Tips and so much more …. 

https://www.tsdlogistics.com/services/fuel-program/%3Cbr
https://www.tsdlogistics.com/services/fuel-program/%3Cbr
https://www.tsdlogistics.com/services/fuel-program/%3Cbr
https://www.tsdlogistics.com/services/fuel-program/%3Cbr
https://www.tsdlogistics.com/services/fuel-program/%3Cbr
https://www.tsdlogistics.com/services/fuel-program/%3Cbr
https://www.tsdlogistics.com/services/fuel-program/%3Cbr
https://www.tsdlogistics.com/services/fuel-program/%3Cbr
http://www.discoveryowners.com
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 Chapter Reports  
NorthWest Adventurers  

 Greetings from the Northwest. 

I  hope this finds all of our members and their families well.  I would like to share some 

information with our members in regards to our upcoming National Rally that the 

Northwest Chapter is hosting September 5th to the 11th, 2022. The Gillette, Wyoming, Cam

-Plex is a beautiful facility, We chose Gillette for its beautiful location, and being the far-

thest eastern state of our region, to be more centered in the U.S. (it is 1,100 miles from sev-

eral of our NW members). 

 We really hope to see as many of you there in September as possible, Any of you 

who have been to a national rally know this is a great place to reconnect with old friends, and make new 

friends as well. The online registration is open. While registration is open until 30 days prior (August 5th) 

please register as soon as you can. 

 The book club book has been chosen. "One for the Blackbird, One for the Crow" by Olivia Hawker. This 

can be found on Amazon for those interested. 

 The caterer that we have selected is unique in that she and her family own a small farm, raising her own 

vegetables and raising the beef that is used in her catering business. (They have their beef sent to Rapid City 

to be FDA inspected and approved.) 

 The quilt for the charity raffle is being made by volunteers. There will be two quilts. One will be a queen 

size, and the other is a lap quilt. The ladies who volunteered to make the quilt are working hard as always. 

We are also doing something different at this Rally. In addition to the quilt, anyone who does not quilt and 

would like to participate in making something, can Crochet, or knit a lap blanket, a table runner, pot holders 

or anything you can imagine. We will have a table with these hand made items, with a ticket container for 

each item, so members will be able to choose any one of these items, and/or the quilt to drop in their tickets. 

Everyone will have a better chance of winning a handmade treasure. There will be full details explained at 

the rally. We hope this will entice higher ticket sales for the charity. If you have any questions please don’t 

hesitate to reach out to Terri Magnuson at terbearncubs@msn.com  Glenn  

 

Blue Ridge Discoverys 
 

B lue Ridge Membership is now at 60 Coaches. I would like to welcome to the club 
Charles and Jamie Eldridge from Arlington TN, and Ted and Fran Norin from Webster 
FL.  

   Our spring rally scheduled for the first week in May was canceled. 

   We do not have a fall rally planned, but hope to have a good Blue Ridge turnout in Gillette. 
There is a group of us traveling to Vegas after the national, turning at Vegas and traveling through the South-
west arriving  in Florida at the end of October.  

 We are currently working on our 2023 Spring and Fall rallies. We hope plans to are finalized by early fall.  

 There are no other club activities to report.   Please travel safe  Jim 

Glenn Magnuson 

mailto:terbearncubs@msn.com
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 Midwest Discoverers 
 

T he Midwest Chapter will have emerged from our winter hibernation (or from our es-
cape to the southern regions) for our first rally in the Lancaster, Pennsylvania, area this 

May. It is a joint rally with the Noreaster Discoverys. We will enjoy tours of the Landis Val-
ley Museum and the Wolf Sanctuary of PA, as well as an authentic Amish dinner in an 
Amish home. 

Our fall rally is planned for the Wisconsin Dells area. It’s a few days after the national rally 
in Wyoming as a convenient stop on the way home for Midwest folks. Those not going to 

Gillette will find the Dells a much shorter drive. Current dates are September 13-18. More details will be 
available soon. 

 The Midwest Discoverers chapter is open to all DOAI members who frequent this area. We have members 
from as far away as Florida and Canada. There’s rally info and a membership application on the DOAI web-
site on our chapter page. We’re glad that the border openings will allow our Canadian members to participate 
in our events this year. 

 Looking forward to a great Discovery year! Phil 

Noreaster Discoverys 
 

Noreaster Discoverys Spring Update                          

W e just returned home from our local Memorial Day ceremo-

nies and parade.  While there, I got to thinking about all the 

veterans we have in the DOAI membership.  Look around the next 

time you’re at a rally and see just how many there are.  As one my-

self, I’d just like to say thanks to those who served and the families who support them, and on this Memorial 

Day, remember those we have lost. 

     Last week we had our spring Noreaster – Midwest Discoverys rally in Lancaster County, Pa.  This rally 

had special meaning as we share many members who belong to both chapters but say thank you to the Mid-

west Discoverers for inviting us their rally in Bedford, Pa. when the northeast was shut down during covid-19 

outbreak.  As most know, Lancaster County is Amish country.  Our rally masters Pat and Russ Baldwin put 

on a great time for all, and we thank them for all their hard work.  The atmosphere, the history, the people we 

met, and not to forget all that fantastic Amish cooking; sure made for a great rally.  I encourage everyone to 

check out Lancaster County, Pa. You’ll be glad you did. 

     Now that summer is quickly coming upon us we are planning our next spring rally and of course planning 

for helping to host the DOAI National Rally rally Greenville, Ohio in the fall of 2023.  The Noreasters are a 

small chapter, and traveling to Ohio to host only adds to the difficulty of hosting.  Thanks to Fred Jecks for 

finding a place for National. Lots to be done there.  We hope to see you all in Gillette, Wyoming this fall at 

the National DOAI Rally.  Hoping but not confidant that fuel prices will come down between now and then.                     

Have a great summer and safe travels.   Bob 

(Continued on next page) 

Chapter Prez 
Phil Skiff 
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 Noreaster Discoverys Continued 

Some photos from our Noreaster/Midwest Discovers’ Rally  

 

Superb Host and Hostess – Russ & Pat Baldwin The milestone birthday crew –  

Gordon Newlin & Val Whipple  

Head chef & bride – Fred & Peg Raphael  

The crew – we had 11 coaches and 22 people, a few canceled, one 

due to a break-down, imagine that.  However, we managed to have 

a great time  
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 Discovery Texans 

D iscovery Texans held our May rally in Fredericksburg, Texas. We had 24 rigs present. 
Discovery Texans welcomed new members Phil and Debra Taylor and Dale and Win-

nie Johnson that joined us for their first rally as Discovery Texans. 

    On Wednesday afternoon, to kick off our rally, we had an outdoor supper of grilled burgers 
hosted by Randy and Cheryl Langley and Don and Linda Griffith. We enjoyed ice cream 
sandwiches afterward. 

    Our usual Technical Roundtable was hosted by Don Griffith on Thursday morning in the 
rally hall with pastries and coffee. The ladies had a luncheon at West End Pizza. It was very 

good and had outdoor seating to enjoy the beautiful spring weather. We had a Potluck Supper followed by 
the Newlywed Game hosted by Pam McKelvy. Winners were Gary and Andrea Bradley and Dave and Bar-
bara Turkal. 

 On Friday, we held a Washer Tournament hosted by Randy and Cheryl Langley. Winners were Tony 
Mane and Rhoda Montgomery. They each received a trophy. Congratulations! On Friday night our hosts, 
Randy and Cheryl Langley and Jack and Pam McKelvy served us a delicious Spaghetti supper. After supper 
we held Bingo where everyone had a fun night. 

 Our General Membership meeting was held Saturday morning and followed by our group photo in 
front of the covered wagons. We had a day on our own to enjoy the area. There are many things to see and do 
in Fredericksburg, Texas. A lot of nice wineries are there, and the Wild Seed Farm is close by with acres of 
beautiful wild flowers including the state flower, Bluebonnets. For supper we enjoyed Brisket and Hot Links 
with all the fixing and Banana Pudding for dessert. After supper, we played Left, Right, Center. We divided 
into two groups of 24 at each long group of tables and the winners of all the money at each of the tables were 
Tony Mane and Al Welch! Our rallies are packed with lots of activities to keep us busy and having fun. Eve-
ryone had such a good time being together again. 

 Discovery Texans are looking forward to the next National Rally in Gillette, WY, in September. 
There will be a lot of Texans attending as always. Our next Discovery Texans rallies are: 

 
 Nov.2-9,2022 Skyline Ranch RV Bandera, Texas 
 Jan. 11-15, 2023 Rusk KOA Rusk, Texas 
 Mar. 8-12, 2023 Knights of Columbus Hallettsville, 
Texas  
 May 3-7, 2023 Buckhorn Lake Resort Kerrville, Tex-
as  
 Nov. 8-12, 2023 Whistle Stop RV Abilene, Texas 
 
 If you are a DOAI member and in the area, you are 
always welcome to join us at any of our rallies. Just con-
tact our rally master, Mel Pless, to make sure we have a 
site available for you in the park. Registrations and rally 
fees may be completed online or by printing out the reg-
istration form and mailing it to our Treasurer, Becky 
Pless. 

(Contiinued on next page) 

President 
Linda Griffith 

Left-Right-Center at the rally hall 
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 Discovery Texans Continued 

Quilt for the National Rally 

Discovery Texans group photo  with covered wagons at Fredericksburg, TX 

Discovery Texans work on quilt for National Rally 

(Continued on next page) 
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 Discovery Texans Continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dave & Barbara Turkal, winners of thre 

Newlyweds Game 

Gary-Andrea Bradley winners of thre 

Newlyweds Game 

Phil Taylor, Dave-Barbara Turkal, Gary Bradley 

Friday Bingo Tony Mane-Al Welch Winners Left-Right-Center 



 

 

July 2022 Discovery Express  Page 12 

 Four Corners Discovery Owners 

Greetings Discovery Owners! 

The Four Corners Discovery Owners Chapter held its first meeting for members on 

March 30, 2022 in Gold Canyon, AZ.  It was also held virtually using Skype for those 

who could not attend in person. 

  Shortly after the meeting, our Rally Master suggested holding a rally in the Durango, 

CO, area.  So we'll be heading to Echo Basin Cabin & RV Resort in Mancos, CO, for 

our first gathering. Check in is on July 21, 2022 and checkout is July 24th.  It will be a 

small rally, with 3 rigs attending at the moment.  If you're interested in joining us, you will need to contact 

the resort at 970-533-7000 to determine site availability. In addition, please email me 

at vanedelmann@icloud.com to let me know you will be joining us. Our next rally and meeting will most 

likely be held in January 2023 in AZ or NV. 

  The Four Corners Discovery Owners Chapter is currently the only one in the DOAI Southwest Region. If 

you live in one of the region's six states or anywhere for that matter, please consider joining us. To do this or 

for more chapter information, please contact me directly.  Yours in RVing,  Van 

 

 

 

Mason-Dixon Discoverys 

 We recently completed a four night rally at Old Mill Stream Campground at Dutch Wonder-

land in Lancaster, PA.  There were group outings to see the Sight and Sound Theater produc-

tion of King David as well as a trip on the Strasburg Rail Road. We also visited several great 

Amish restaurants and had group meals at the campground.  Nightly campfires closed out the 

daily activities. It was a fun time with everyone contributing to make it a very successful ral-

ly. 

 Toni Calzone organized a memorial for Louise Mauck.  Marshall and Louise were long time chapter 

members who made a significant contribution to DOAI and the chapter. 

 At the chapter meeting, elections were held to set the chapter leadership for the next two years.   We also 

made plans for the upcoming Fall and Spring rallies.  Additional information is posted in the Mason-Dixon 

Chapter section of the DOAI website.  Chapter members are able to obtain rally information using the 

BAND app. 

Van Edelmann 
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 2022 Calendar of  Important Dates 
 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter deadlines include reports from all executive officers, region vice presidents, coordinators, chapters, major rally masters, 
as well as regular recurring features. Other deadlines include those items listed as responsibilities of officers as detailed in DOAI 
Bylaws and Standing Rules, plus deadlines set by financial and governmental institutions, as well as certain necessary one-time 
deadline submissions, or deadlines in connection with biennial DOAI elections (2022 is an election year). Due to the variance in 

national rally dates, certain required submission dates will change from year to year. 
 

January 2022 
1 – January Discovery Express published 
15 – Planning commences for 2022 National Rally 
31 – Deadline for Commonwealth of Virginia registration fee 

and annual report submitted by DOAI Registered Agent 
 31-Jan 6-Feb—Southeast Regional Rally, Seffner, FL 

TBD–BOD meeting, Seffner, Fla. 
 
February 2022 

1 – National Rally Master submits preliminary budget for 
2022 National Rally to BOD 

15 – Deadline for chapter officer list to Secretary 
15 – Deadline for chapter membership list with 

membership numbers to Membership Coordinator 
 
 

March 2022 
1 – Deadline for officer and chapter reports for April issue to 

Editor 
1 – Deadline for previous year’s financial and audit reports 

to Editor 
 
 

April 2022 
1 – April Discovery Express published 

 
May 2022 

15 – Deadline to file DOAI 2021 tax return with IRS 
 
 

June 2022 
 1 – Regional Rally Master submits budget for 2023 

Regional Rally to National Rally Master and BOD 
1 – Deadline for officer and chapter reports for July issue 

to Editor 
1 – Deadline for notice of general meeting to be held during 

2022 National Rally to Editor 
 
 
 

July 2022 
1 – July Discovery Express published 

 
August 2022 

1 – President and Treasurer develop 2023 DOAI budget for 
approval by BOD 

TBA – Deadline to register for 2022 National Rally 
 
 
September 2022 

1 – Deadline for officer and chapter reports for October issue 
to Editor 

5-11 2022 National Rally CamPlex Gillette, Wyoming.  
TBA – President and Treasurer present 2023 DOAI budget 

for approval at National Rally general membership 
meeting 

    2023 National Rally Darke County Fairgrounds, Greenville, 
             Ohio September 18-24 

 
 

October 2022 
1 – October Discovery Express published 
6 – DOAI insurance policy and surety bond expires 
 
 

November 2022 
 

 
December 2022 

1 – Rally Master of 2022 National Rally submits final 
  financial report to National Rally Master, who submits it  
              to Treasurer, who submits it to BOD 

1 – Deadline for officer and chapter reports for January issue 
to Editor 

1 – Deadline for approved DOAI 2023 budget to Editor 
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JULY 2022 DOAI DIRECTORY 

Board of Directors, Chapters, Standing Committees, Other 

  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS/VOTING 
President 
Dick Tracy, 6 Cambridge Ct,  
Fleetwood, PA 19522-1018; 
610.207.2016; dtracy@ptd.net  

Executive Vice President 
John Ricciardi, 477 The Gardens 
Dr, Crossville TN 38555-0301; 
252.619.6485 
john.l.ricciardi@gmail.com  

Past President 
Ron Wacker, 5753 Hwy 85N #5175, 
Crestview FL 32536-9365; 
813.240.6552; 
discovery@rvfunhome.com 
 
Vice President for Development  
John Baker, 8419 Clover Leaf Dr, 
Richmond TX 77469-4867; 
281.814.0004; bakerjohn@swbell.net  

Secretary 

Cindy Welch, 2887 Goat Creek Rd., 
#6206, Kerrville, TX. 78028-9466; 
214.717.3985; 
doaisecretary@discoveryowners.com  

Treasurer 
Linda Culbertson, PO Box 316, 
Naches, WA 98937;509.961.0078 
doaitreasurer@discoveryowners.com  

National Rally Master 
Fred Jecks, 840 N Atmore Cir, Deltona 
FL 32725-3341; 386.801.1256; 
fred.jecks@gmail.com  

North Central Region Vice President 
(IL, IN, IA, KS, MI, MN, MO, NE, ND, 
SD, WI, MB, ON) 
Gary Klemmer, 3306 Metcalf Rd, 
Lakeport, MI 48059-2562; 
810.385.9220; gaklem@comcast.net  

Northeast Region Vice President  
(CT, ME, MA, NH, NJ, NY, OH, PA, 
RI, VT, NB, NL, NS, PE, QC) Russ 
Baldwin, 12 Bruce St, Tewksbury MA 
01876-3702; 978.851.5115; 
508.572.8002; 
russbaldwin2@gmail.com  

Northwest Region Vice President 
(AK, CO, ID, MT, OR, UT, WA, 
WY, AB, BC, NT, SK, YT) 
Glenn Magnuson, 4530 110th Pl NE, 
Marysville WA 98271-8351; 425-  
330-8851; 
dungeness12@gmail.com  

South Central Region Vice 
President (AR, LA, OK, TX) 
Mel Pless; 165 Rainbow Dr, #6589, 
Livingston, TX. 77399-1065; 
713.822.6879; mpless@pless.org 
 
 

 
Southeast Region Vice President 
(AL, DE, FL, GA, KY, MD, MS, 
NC, SC, TN, VA, WV) 
Frank Miller, 2735 Riverdale Ct, Fort 
Mill, SC 29707; 704.965.7901 
cltmiller@cardina.rr.com  
 
Southwest Region Vice President 
(AZ, CA, CO, HI, NV, NM, UT)  
Bruce Plumb, 4384 State Hwy Y, 
Galena MO 65656-4604; 
417.239.4544; 417-619-4235; 
bruce@ranchgrandkid.com 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS/NON-
VOTING  
Membership Coordinator 
Linda Griffith, PO Box 321, 
Hallettsville, TX 77964-0321 
903.363.6121/Le Brightman 
doaimembership@discoveryowners.com  

Merchandise Coordinator 
Jody Bruce, 25340 Plum St, Brooksville 
FL 34601-4716; 813.920.1234; 
813.744.0411; bruce7073@gmail.com  
 
National Technical Coord for Major 
Rallies 
Kerry Pinkerton 
284 N. Dayhill Rd, Harvest, Al  
35749-9569; 256.679.4488; 
pinkertonk@mchsi.com 
 
Newsletter Editor 

Glenda Angus, 297 Tylertown Rd, 

Clarksville TN 37040-5514; 

931.552.7409; 931.624.3816; 

angusg@charter.net  

Webmaster 
Robert Orr, 127 Greatwood Dr, White 
GA 30184-4805; 770.354.3090; 
webmaster@discoveryowners.com 
Website: www.discoveryowners.com  
 
CHAPTERS AND PRESIDENTS  
Blue Ridge Discoverys (SE Region) 
Jim Pinkerton, 4637 SE 94th Ave 
(Lot 56), Webster, FL 33597; 
618.977.6703; 
jepinker@wisperhome.com  
 
Discovery Texans (SC Region)  
Linda Griffith, PO Box 321,  
Hallettsville TX 77964-0321;  
903.363.6121; 
ldgriffith01@gmail.com  

Florida Discovery Sunshiners (SE 
Region) Bruce Bruce, 25340 Plum St, 
Brooksville FL 34601-4716; 
813.744.0411; bruce7073@gmail.com  

Mason-Dixon Discoverys (SE Region) 
Marshall Godwin, 8071 Windsor Dr, 
King George VA 22485-5210; 
540.663.3725; 540.379.6767; 
marshall@megodwin.com  
 

 

Midwest Discoverers (NC Region) 
Phil Skiff, 2228 Ostrum Dr, 
Waterford, MI 48328-1825; 
248.613.6444 
maxparadox@hotmail.com 
 
Noreaster Discoverys (NE Region) 
Bob Stewart, 6948 Rt  60 S,  
Cassadaga NY 14718-8991; 
716.679.8991; zetapig@netsync.net  

Northwest Adventurers (NW 
Region) Glenn Magnuson, 4530 110th 
Pl NE, Marysville WA 98271-8351; 
425.330.8851; 
president@nwadoai.com  

Ozarks Discovery (NC 
Region) Randy Conklen, 1753 
100th Avenue New Holland, IL 
62671; 217.737.6710 
rmconklen@gmail.com  

 
Four Corners 
Van Edelmann, 6601 E. US 60 
#720, Gold Canyon, AZ 85118; 
757.630.7797;  
vanedelmamm@icloud.com 
 

STANDING COMMITTEES AND 
OTHERS 
Audit Committee 
Jim Guggia 867 Sunshine Ct  
Santa Maria, CA 93455 
905.310.3486; jguggiai@verizon.net 
 
Caring for Our Family 
Linda Griffith, PO Box 321,  
Hallettsville TX 77964-0321;  
903.363.6121; 
ldgriffith01@gmail.com 

Membership Committee 
Marshall Godwin, 8071 Windsor Dr, 
King George VA 22485-5210; 
540.663.3725; 540.379.6767; 
marshall@megodwin.com  

Nominating Committee 
Ron Wacker, 5753 Hwy 85N #5175, 
Crestview FL 32536-9365; 
813.240.6552; 
discovery@rvfunhome.com  

Registered Agent 
Marshall Godwin, 8071 Windsor Dr, 
King George VA 22485-5210; 
540.663.3725; 540.379.6767; 
marshall@megodwin.com  

Website Committee 
Robert Orr, 127 Greatwood Dr,  
White, GA 30184-4805; 
770.354.3090; 
robertjorr@outlook.com  
 – and – 
Bob Cook, 876 Higgins Ave, Deltona 
FL 32738-7971; 386.860.8274; 
bobandmarycook@gmail.com  


